
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Tuesday 31st January 2023 

 
Dear Parents and Carers in 6 Olive,  
 
 
6 Olive will now be closed tomorrow due to the NEU strikes.  Teachers have been advised by the NEU not 
to provide any notice, so we are appreciative of at least some notice.   
 
Apologies for the short notice. 
 
As a reminder, the NEU teaching union is striking because of a national dispute between the unions and the 
government over teachers’ pay and conditions, sector funding and recruitment, and not because of any 
issues at our school.   
 
No remote learning will be provided.  We recognise this will be inconvenient for you.  If your child’s class is 
closed and you are entitled to Free School Meals, you are able to collect a packed lunch from school that 
day so please inform the school here.  
 
Breakfast Club will be running for all children whose classes are open that day and after school will be open 
for ALL children who normally attend.  All after school clubs will also run as normal.   
 
In the event that negotiations between the Government and the Education Unions see the strikes called off 
or postponed, the school will be able to open as normal on these dates. If you have any questions, please 
contact the school office. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Alice Aharon 
Executive Headteacher / CEO of The Poppy Academy Trust 

https://forms.gle/HBVEKmDYLjtSdhmA6

